THE JOURNAL The publication of our journal will require publishable material. We would hope that the members would contribute articles to the editor for consideration. This is the time for each of us to look over the information we have been gathering, to organize it, and to write an article. Two typewritten pages is of suitable length. Longer articles acn be published as space permits in sequential issues. Articles may consist of history and genealogy of a single person or an entire family, parishes and their personages, settlements by Canadians, or accomplishments by some interesting person.

Queries and Answers A section of the journal will contain questions for other members to research, and answers they will provide. We will be able to print a number of brief questions in our first number, so we wish to have some ahead to be prepared. Send us some of your inquiries; we may edit them to a brief form, but keep the contents as clear as you intended.

PUBLICATION DEADLINE All meterials submitted to the editor for publication must be in his hands no later than April 15, 1975 for the first issue. Send the articles, queries, and any publishable matter to Mr. Leo Bisaillon, 38 Brimbal Ave., Beverly, Mass. 01915.

DUES Dues for the year 1975 are still \$2. They are now to be paid to put your membership in good standing for another year. With the publication, the cost per year is well worth it. Please submit your dues soon to the Treasurer, Mr. Jean Pellerin, 145 Oakdale Ave., Manchester, N.H. 03DD3

REPERTOIRES FOR SALE Two repertoires of marriages in Manchester have been printed. They are offered for sale by the compilers. These are large volumes each about one inch thick, printed on both sides, of two of the oldest french-canadian parishes in Manchester, N.H. Repertoire de St. Augustin \$10 and Repertoire de Ste-Marie \$12. Send your orders to Real Boivin, 215 Calef Road, Manchester, N.H. 03103.

SPRING MEETING This meeting will be held on May 3, 1975. The session will take place in the afternoon with speakers and in the evening for research and workshop. Speakers for the meeting are now being sought. If you wish to be a speaker or know a friend who does, please contact Roger W. Lawrence, Lawrence Road, Merrimack, N.H. 03054.

LIBRARY Our library is temporarily at the home of the president, Roger W. Lawrence, Lawrence Road, Merrimack, N.H. Adequate library facilities are being sought where the books would be available every day and have supervision. For the present time, you are welcome to research the library at the home of Prof Lawrence in Merrimack. There is working space for several persons in his library. The books are available most of the time. Just drop in or if you wish, call to be certain that someone is at home. Phone (603) 424-3303.

AMERICAN-CANADIAN GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY OF NE HAMPSHIRE

Bulletin #3 January 1975

On December 7, 1974, the fall meeting of the American-Canadian Geneal-ogical Society was held at St. Anselm's College in the Perini Science Bldg. Twenty-six persons registered for the afternoon session. The President, Prof. Roger Lawrence, introduced the program. He spoke briefly on the genealogical research he had pursued in Limerick, Ireland and in France, relative to the facilities and availibility of research materials. In Limerick, the search was for the records of ancestry of the ancestors of Louis Riel and of Mr. Lawrences greatgrandmother, Cecile Riel. In France records of several hundred Laurence were found at Rouen and Parc d'Anxtot in the Seine-Maritime. The results of the research will be published in a future issue of the Society's journal.

The main purpose of the fall meeting is to hold the business session, so the group proceeded to the agenda. The printed report of the 1973 fall meeting was read from Bulletin #1 and accepted as the minutes of last year's meeting. A letter was read from Henri Chapdelaine, the Corresponding Secretary elected last year, stating his change in occupations necessitating his resignation from his elected position. The Executive Board had accepted his resignation and had appointed the Vice-President, Lucile Lagasse, to take the position of Corresponding Secretary. Mrs. Lagasse reported that during the past twelve months she has answered more than 100 letterssof inquiry about the society and for genealogical information. She has also received many visitors, both members and non-members, some from as far as California, with whom she has worked in the N.H. records.

The Treasurer's report showed a total receipt of \$286.98 for the year with expenses to date of \$201.00 leaving a balance of \$85.98 Postal expenses constitute the largest cost with printing and duplicating next. At the time of the meeting atotal of 137 members were in ACGS and since then the total has risen to 150 by Jan. 11, 1975.

The President's report included the notification that the genealogical library of the late Reginald Olivier of Sanford Me., one of our members who passed and earlier this year, has been obtained for inspection and purchase. The members at the meeting were extremely pleased at the presence of the se several hundred volumes of repertoires and reference books from both Canada and the United States. There was a long discussion about the feasibility of buying the library for \$1500 with both sides of the question being carefully evaluated. Enthousiastically the vote was in favor of purchasing the library. It was then proposed that members be asked to consider defraying the cost of the library by a personal voluntary assessment (average of \$10). The balance will be financed through a bank loan. It was felt that the addition of the library to our facilities will provide members and non-members with information which is otherwise difficult to obtain without travel to distant

January 1975

Bulletin #3

alogical research he had puramed in Limerick, Ireland and in France, relative hundred Laurence were found at Rouen and Parc d'Anxtot in the Seine-Maritime. of Mr. Lawrences greatgrandmother, Cecile Riel. In France records of several Prof. Roger Lawrence, introduced the program. He spoke briefly on the Ceneogical Society was held at St. Angelm's College in the Perini Science Bldg. to the facilities and availibility of research materials. In Limerick, the search was for the records of ancestry of the ancestors of Louis Riel and Iwenty-six persons registered for the afternoon session. The President, The results of the research will be published in a future issue of the

The main purpose of the fall meeting is to hold the business session,

Society's journal.

the pact twelve months and for genealogical information. She has also received many his resignation and had appointed the Vice-President, Lucile Lagasse, to take meeting was read from Bulletin #1 and accepted as the minutes of last year's visitors, both members and non-members, some froma a far as California, with his resignation from his elected position. The Executive Board had accepted the position of Corresponding Secretary. Mrs. Lagasse reported that during retary elected last year, stating his change in occupations necessitating meeting. A letter was read from Henri Chapdelaine, the Corresponding Secso the group proceeded to the agenda. The printed report of the 1973 fall

The Treasurer's report showed a total receipt of \$26.98 for the year with expenses to date of \$201.00 leaving a balance of \$35.98.Poatal expenses to the time toost as the time toost the large the large the time toost as the time toost the time toost as the large to the large to the large the large to th of the meeting atotal of 137 members were in ACGs and since then the total

whom she has worked in the M.H. records.

evaluated. Enthousiastically the vote was in favor of purchasing the library. It was then proposed that members be assessment (sversge of \$10). The balance buying the library for \$1500 with both sides of the question being carefully passed swy earlier this year, has been obtained for inspection and purchase. and the United States. There was a long discussion about the feasibility of several hundred volumes of repertoires and reference books from both Canada The members at the meeting were extremely pleased at the presence of the The President's report included the notification that the genealogical ation which is otherwise difficult to obtain without travel to distant library of the late Reginald Olivier of Sanford Me., one of our members who will be financed through a bank loan. It was felt that the addition of the

> personages, settlements by Canadians, or accomplishments by some interesting for consideration. This is the time for each of us to look over the inform-ING. JONEWAY The bropication of our journal will reduire bropiapspie wateration we have been gathering, to organize it, and to write an article. Two typewritten pages is of switable length. Longer articles acn be published and genealogy of a single person or an entire family, parishes and their vrotain to taianos vsm aslitita. Asuasi isticupes ni atimis espece as

pave some shead to be prepared. Send us some of your inquiries; we may edit other members to research, and anguess they will provide. We will be able of dais of or or or or or or our first number, so we wish to

PUBLICATION DEADLINE All meterials submitted to the editor for publication 38 the articles, queries, and any publishable matter to Mr. Leo Bisallon, 38 the articles, queries, and any publishable matter to Mr. Leo Bisallon, 38 the articles, queries, and any publication and articles, queries, and any publication 38 the articles, queries, and any publication, 38 the articles, queries, and any publication are sent and articles, queries and articles, articles, and articles, and articles, articles, articles, and articles, articles Brimbal Ave., Beverly, Mass. Oldiz.

Norm membership in good atanding for another year. With the publication, the cost per year is well worth it. Please submit your dues soon to the Treasurer, Mr. Jean Pellerin, 145 Oakdale Ave., Manchester, N.H. 03E03

each about one inch thick, printed on both aides, of two of the oldest frenchesting and inchester have been repetatived in Manchester have been repetatived and sales are large volumes repetatived and sales are large trench-Repertoire de Ste-Marie \$12. Send your orders to Real Bolvin, 215 Calef Manchester, W.H. 03103.

SERING MEETING This meeting will be held on May 3, 1975. The session will and workshop. Speakers for the meeting are now being sought. If you wish to be a speaker or know a friend who does, please contact Roger W. Lawrence, rantence Road, Merrimack, M.H. 0302h.

persons in his library. The books are available most of the time. Just drop the home of Prof Lawrence in Merrimack. There is working space for several in or if you wish, call to be certain that someone is at home. Phone (603) LIBRARY Our library is temporarily at the home of the president, Roger W. being sought where the books would be available every day and have superv vision. For the present time, you are welcome to research the library at swrence, Lawrence Road, Merrimack, N.H. Adequate library facilities are

libraries. The newly acquired books will be called the Reginald Olivier Memberiaion.

Books, pamphlets, and reference works also acquired during the year include Rapport des Archives de Quebec 1973 through the courtesy of Raymond Gingras, also the first three issues of volume 1 of L'Aneêttreof the Société de Généalogie de Québec were received from its president, M. Gérard Provencher. The two last issues of L'Ancêtre contain parts of the baptisms and burials of the registers of Notre Dame de Québec. We have also purchased the two first repertoires for the city of Manchester, N.H. those of the parishes of St. Augustine and Ste-Marie by Réal and Robert Boivin.

The president XXX asked Mr. Leo Bisaillon, a director of the Society, to discuss the proposed publication of the Society journal. Mr. Bisaillon has accepted the editorship of the journal and is engaged in forming plans for the first issue in May of this year. He showed a sample type of format and proposed to present more extensive plans at the next Executive Board meeting. Publication will be twice per year, Larger and more frequent issues will be feasible with an increase in membership and/or increase in dues.

It had been hoped to discuss a coat-of-arms be adapted by the Society, but time did not permit, so the Executive Board aws empowered to make some concrete selection of possibilities for a vote at the next business meeting. Constitutional changes had been anticipated, but the present members at the meeting felt that these might require too lengthy discussion, so that the Executive Board was given the task of reviewing the Constitution in order to present precise changes for a vote at the next annual business meeting.

Mr. Lou Verrette, the director in charge of vital statistics, pointed out that our card file of births, baptisms, marriages, deaths, burials, and divorces has gone beyond the 2000 mark. Mr. Verrette has contributed much time typing the cards and will continue to supervise the growth of the file.

The final order of business was the election of officers for the year. Each nomination aws followed by a motion and second for closing of the nomination for that office; therefore, nominations and elections were concurrent and took place in quick order. The officers elected for the year are:

President- Roger W. Lawrence (#1) Merrimack, N.H.
Vice Pres.-Lucille Lagasse (#2) Goffstown, N.H.
Corr. Sec.-Lucille Lagasse (#2) " "
Recd. Sec.-Jeannette Dinwoodie (#32) Goffstown, N.H.
Treasurer -Jean Pellerin (#39) Manchester, N.H.
Director -Leo Bisaillon (#57) Beverly, Mass.
Director -Lou Verrette (#38) Manchester, N.H.
Director -Robert Bisaillon (#136) Waterbury, Conn.

The meeting adjourned about 5 PM. Members spent the remainder of the evening researching in the contents of the Reginal Olivier Collection and discussing mutaal interests and problems until 11 P.M.

LIBRARY FUND. Members are asked to contribute to the fund to finance the cost of purchasing the Reginald Olivier Collection. At the cost of \$1500 we would need an average of \$10 per member to meet the total price, but since the economics of these times may prevent many from making such a contribution. We would appreciate any contribution. Mail whatever you feel you can contribute to Mre Jean Pellerin, (Treasurer of ACGS), 145 Oakdale Ave., Manchester, N.H. 03103. Whether you personally use the library resources or write to us for research in the library, it can be of value to each member.

VITAL STATISTICS FILE Mr Verrette would welcome more data on births, baptisms, marriages, deaths, and burials and divorces for addition to the file. It is our hope to have in this one file system the vital data of all persons of Canadian ancestry in the U.S. regardless of ethnic origin. All areas of the U.S. and of foreight countries where emigration has taken place are to be included. Most states of this country have either groups or families of Canadian ancestry, whose records should be in the common file. We are interested in the following:

1- Abstracts of data from parishes, towns, counties, and states. Places distant from New England are of particular interest since their Canadaian contact is generally more distant. Im New England, many parishes and towns contain local gropps, such as french-canadians, who are to be yet researched.

2- Burial records from cemetery offices or from the gravestones.

3- Personal family records of the U.S. members of your family. They are of interest regardless of how many or few, whether of the same or many families.

44. Obituaries from newspapers provide often the only link back to Canada. A person in each town in which there are persons of Canadian origin should clip the obituaries of such individuals. These can be recognized by the name or by the statement of their origin. Be aware of variations in the spelling of names that might otherwise escape your attention. Obituaries provide a composite of imformation covering several generations, and often provide the locations of the descendants. If you can collect obituaries for a town or area, inform us of the area being covered to prevent duplication. Only Manchester is being collected now. Other towns in the state, New England and other parts of the U.S. need coverage. Put the date and newspaper or town on each clipping.

5- Old french language newspapers contain vital statistics of interest. Look these up in your library. The data prior to the 1900's is important most of all.

6. Any other source you may have such as old bibles, local histories of towns and parishes may be very informative about genealogy. Sens to Lou Verrette, 514 Amherst St. Manchester, N.H. 03103



libraries. The newly acquired books will be called the Reginald Olivier

Books, pamphlets, and reference works also acquired during the year include Rapport des Archives de Quebec 1973 through the courtesy of Raymond Gingras, also the first three issues of volume 1 of L'Aneêtre of the Société de Généalogie de Québec were received from its president, M. Gérard Provem cher. The two last issues of L'Ancêtre contain parts of the baptisms and burials of the registers of Notre Dame de Québec. We have also purchased the two first repertoires for the city of Manchester, N.H. those of the parishes of St. Augustine and Ste-Marie by Réal and Robert Boivin.

The president and asked Mr. Leo Bisaillon, a director of the Society, to discuss the proposed publication of the Society journal. Mr. Bisaillon has accepted the editorship of the journal and is engaged in forming plans for the first issue in May of this year. He showed a sample type of format and proposed to present more extensive plans at the next Executive Board meeting. Publication will be twice per year, Larger and more frequent issues will be feasible with an increase in membership and/or increase in dues.

It had been hoped to discuss a coat-of-arms be adapted by the Society, but time did not permit, so the Executive Board aws empowered to make some concrete selection of possibilities for a vote at the next business meeting. Constitutional changes had been anticipated, but the present members at the meeting felt that these might require too lengthy discussion, so that the Executive Board was given the task of reviewing the Constitution in order to present precise changes for a vote at the next annual business meeting.

Mr. Lou Verrette, the director in charge of vital statistics, pointed out that our card file of births, baptisms, marriages, deaths, burials, and divorces has gone beyond the 2000 mark. Mr. Verrette has contributed much time typing the cards and will continue to supervise the growth of the file.

The final order of business was the election of officers for the year.

Each nomination aws followed by a motion and second for closing of the nomination for that office; therefore, nominations and elections were concurrent and took place in quick order. The officers elected for the year are:

President- Roger W. Lawrence (#1) Merrimack, N.H.

Vice Pres.-Lucille Lagasse (#2) Goffstown, N.H.

Corr. Sec.-Lucille Lagasse (#2) " " "

Recd. Sec.-Jeannette Dinwoodie (#32) Goffstown, N.H.

Treasurer -Jean Pellerin (#39) Manchester, N.H.

Director -Leo Bisaillon (#57) Beverly, Mass.

Director -Lou Verrette (#38) Manchester, N.H.

Director -Robert Bisaillon (#136) Waterbury, Conn.

The meeting adjourned about 5 PM. Members spent the remainder of the evening researching in the contents of the Reginal Olivier Collection and discussing mutaal interests and problems until 11 P.M.

LIBRARY FUND. Members are asked to contribute to the fund to finance the cost of purchasing the Reginald Olivier Collection. At the cost of \$1500 we would need an average of \$10 per member to meet the total price, but since the economics of these times may prevent many from making such a contribution. We would appreciate any contribution. Mail whatever you feel you can contribute to Mr. Jean Pellerin, (Treasurer of ACGS), 145 Oakdale Ave., Manchester, N.H. O3103. Whether you personally use the library resources or write to us for research in the library, it can be of value to each member.

VITAL STATISTICS FILE Mr Verrette would welcome more data on births, baptisms, marriages, deaths, and burials and divorces for addition to the file. It is our hope to have in this one file system the vital data of all persons of Canadian ancestry in the U.S. regardless of ethnic origin. All areas of the U.S. and of foreigh countries where emigration has taken place are to be included. Most states of this country have either groups or families of Canadian ancestry, whose records should be in the common file. We are interested in the following:

1- Abstracts of data from parishes, towns, counties, and states. Places distant from New England are of particular interest since their Canaddian contact is generally more distant. Im New England, many parishes and towns contain local groups, such as french-canadians, who are to be yet researched.

2- Burial records from cemetery offices or from the gravestones.

3- Personal family records of the U.S. members of your family. They are of interest regardless of how many or few, whether of the same or many families.

4. Obituaries from newspapers provide often the only link back to Canada. A person in each town in which there are persons of Canadian origin should clip the obituaries of such individuals. These can be recognized by the name or by the statement of their origin. Be aware of variations in the spelling of names that might otherwise escape your attention. Obitwaries provide a composite of imformation covering several generations, and often provide the locations of the descendants. If you can collect obituaries for a town or area, inform us of the area being covered to prevent duplication. Only Manchester is being collected now. Other towns in the state, New England and other parts of the U.S. need coverage. Fut the date and newspaper or town on each clipping.

5- Old french language newspapers contain vital statistics of interest.

Look these up in your library. The data prior to the 1900's is important most of all.

6. Any other source you may have such as old bibles, local histories of towns and parishes may be very informative about genealogy.

Send to Lou Verrette, 514 Amberst St. Manchester, N.H. 03103

...

w

Queries and Answers A section of the journal will contain questions for other members to research, and and they will provide. We will be able to print a number of brief questions in our first number, so we wish to have some ahead to be prepared. Send us some of your inquiries; we may edit them to a brief form, but keep the contents as clear as you intended.

PUBLICATION DEADLINE All meterials submitted to the editor for publication must be in his hands no later than April 15, 1975 for the first issue. Send the articles, queries, and any publishable matter to Mr. Leo Bisaillon, 38 Brimbal Ave., Deverly, Mass. 01915.

your membership in good standing for another year. With the publication, the cost per year is well worth it. Please submit your dues soon to the Treasurer. Mr. Jean Pellerin, 145 Oakdale Ave., Manchester, N.H. 03903

printed. They are offered for sale by the compilers. These are large volumes each about one inch thick, printed on both sides, of two of the oldest french canadian parishes in Manchester, N.H. Repertoire de St. Augustin \$10 and Repertoire de Ste-Marie \$12. Send your orders to Real Boivin, 215 Calef Road, Manchester, N.H. 03103.

SPRING MEETING. This meeting will be held on May 3, 1975. The session will take place in the afternoon with speakers and in the evening for research and workshop. Speakers for the meeting are now being sought. If you wish to be a speaker or know a Triend who does, please contact Roger W. Lawrence, Lawrence Road, Merrimack, N.H. 03054.

LIBRARY Our library is temporarily at the home of the president, Roger W. Lawrence, Lawrence Road, Merrimack, N.H. Adequate library facilities are being sought where the books would be available every day and have superw vision. For the present time, you are welcome to research the library at the home of Prof Lawrence in Merrimack. There is working space for several persons in his library. The books are available most of the time. Just drop in or if you wish, call to be certain that someone is at home. Phone (603)

AMERICAN-CANADIAN GENERALOGICAL SOCIETY OF ME HAME SHEER

Bulletin

January 1975

On December 7, 1974, the fall meeting of the American-Canadian Genealogical Society was held at St. Anselm's College in the Perini Science Bldg.
Twenty-six persons registered for the afternoon session. The President,
Prof. Roger Lawrence, introduced the program. He spoke briefly on the genealogical research he had pursued in Limerick, Ireland and in France, relative
to the facilities and availibility of research materials. In Limerick, the
search was for the records of ancestry of the ancestors of Louis Riel and
of Mr. Lawrences greatgrandmother, Cecile Riel. In France records of several
hundred Laurence were found at Rouen and Parc d'Anxtot in the Seine-Maritime
The results of the research will be published in a future issue of the

Society's journal.

The main purpose of the fall meeting is to hold the business session, so the group proceeded to the agenda. The printed report of the 1973 fall meeting was read from Bulletin #1 and accepted as the minutes of last year meeting. A letter was read from Henri Chapdelaine, the Corresponding Secretary elected last year, stating his change in occupations necessitating his resignation from his elected position. The Executive Board had accepted his resignation and had appointed the Vice-President, Lucile Lagasse, to the position of Corresponding Secretary. Wrs. Lagasse reported that during the society and for genealogical information. She has also received many visitors, both members and non-members, some from a sfar as California, with whom she has worked in the N.H. records.

with expenses to date of \$201.00 leaving a balance of \$85.98 Postal expenses constitute the largest cost with printing and duplicating next. At the time of the meeting atotal of 137 members were in ACGS and since then the total

has risen to 150 by Jan. 11, 1975.

The President's report included the notification that the genealogical library of the late Reginald Olivier of Sanford Me., one of our members who passed awy earlier this year, has been obtained for inspection and purchase The members of the meeting were extremely pleased at the presence of the several hundred volumes of repertoires and reference books from both Canada and the United States. There was a long discussion about the feasibility of buying the library for \$1500 with both sides of the question being carefully evaluated. Enthousiastically the vote was in favor of purchasing the library that the proposed that members be asked to consider defraying the Library to our facilities will provide members and non-members with information which is otherwise difficult to obtain without travel to distant

libraries. The newly acquired books will be called the Reginald Olivier Collection.

Books, pamphlets, and reference works also acquired during the year include Rapport des Archives de Quebec 1973 through the courtesy of Raymond Gingras, also the first three issues of volume 1 of L'Ancêtre of the Société de Généalogie de Québec were received from its president, M. Gérard Provencher. The two last issues of L'Ancêtre contain parts of the baptisms and burials of the registers of Notre Dame de Québec. We have also purchased the two first repertoires for the city of Manchester, N.H. those of the parishes of St. Augustine and Ste-Marie by Réal and Robert Boivin.

The president MMM asked Mr. Leo Bisaillon, a director of the Society, to discuss the proposed publication of the Society journal. Mr. Bisaillon has accepted the editorship of the journal and is engaged in forming plans for the first issue in May of this year. He showed a sample type of format and proposed to present more extensive plans at the next Executive Board meeting. Publication will be twice per year Larger and more frequent issues will be feasible with an increase in membership and/or increase in dues.

It had been hoped to discuss a coat-of-arms be adapted by the Society, but time did not permit, so the Executive Board awa empowered to make some concrete selection of possibilities for a vote at the next business meeting. Constitutional changes had been anticipated, but the present members at the meeting felt that these might require too lengthy discussion, so that the Executive Board was given the task of reviewing the Constitution in order to present precise changes for a vote at the next annual business meeting.

Mr. Lou Verrette, the director in charge of vital statistics, pointed out that our eard file of births, baptisms, marriages, deaths, burials, and divorces has gone beyond the 2000 mark. Mr. Verrette has contributed much time typing the cards and will continue to supervise the growth of the file.

The final order of business was the election of officers for the year. Each nomination aws followed by a motion and second for closing of the nomination for that office; therefore, nominations and elections were concurrent and took place in quick order. The officers elected for the year are:

President- Roger W. Lawrence (#1) Merrimack, N.H. Vice Pres.-Lucille Lagasse (#2) Goffstown, N.H. Corr. Sec.-Lucille Lagasse (#2)

Recd. Sec. - Jeannette Dinwoodie (#32) Goffstown, N.H.
Treasurer - Jean Pellerin (#39) Manchester, N.H.
Director - Lou Verrette (#38) Manchester, N.H.
Director - Robert Bisaillon (#136) Waterbury, Conn.

The meeting adjourned about 5 PM. Members spent the remainder of the evening researching in the contents of the Reginal Olivier Collection and discussing mutual interests and problems until 11 P.M.

LIBRARY FUND. Members are asked to contribute to the fund to finance the cost of purchasing the Reginald Olivier Collection. At the cost of \$1500 we would need an average of \$10 per member to meet the total price, but since the economics of these times may prevent many from making such a contribution. We would appreciate any contribution. Mail whatever you feel you can contribute to Mr. Jean Pellerin, (Treasurer of ACGS), 145 Oakdale Ave., Manchester, N.H. 03103. Whether you personally use the library resources or write to us for research in the library, it can be of value to each member.

VITAL STATISTICS FILE Mr Verrette would welcome more data on births, baptisms, marriages, deaths, and burials and divorces for addition to the file. It is our hope to have in this one file system the vital data of all persons of Canadian ancestry in the U.S. regardless of ethnic origin. All areas of the U.S. and of foreight countries where emigration has taken place are to be included. Most states of this country have either groups or families of Canadian ancestry, whose records should be in the common file. We are interested in the following:

1- Abstracts of data from parishes, towns, counties, and states. Places distent from New England are of particular interest since their Canaddian contact is generally more distant. In New England, many parishes and towns contain local gropps, such as french-canadians, who are to be yet researched.

2- Burial records from cemetery offices or from the grayestones.

3- Personal family records of the U.S. members of your family. They are of interest regardless of how many or few, whether of the same or many families.

Canada. A person in each town in which there are persons of Canadian origin should clip the obituaries of such individuals. These can be recognized by the name or by the statement of their origin. Be aware of variations in the spelling of names that might otherwise escape your attention. Obituaries provide a composite of information covering several generations, and often provide the locations of the descendants. If you can collect obituaries for a town or area, inform us of the area being covered to prevent duplication. Only Manchester is being collected now. Other to us in the state, New England and other parts of the U.S. need coverage. But the date and newspaper or town on each clipping.

5- Old french language newspapers contain vital statistics of interest. Look these up in your library. The data prior to the 1900's is important most of all.

6. Any other source you may have such as old bibles, local histories of towns and parishes may be very informative about genealogy. Send to Lou Verrette, 514 Amberst St. Manchester, N.H. 03103